Hello Scott.

Here are the docs that I spoke to you about.

As I understood our conversation, you will retain control/responsibility for the supplies until we can either bring the town principals together and get them to accept the supplies or the weather gets too bad to keep them here on the Island. I'll be glad to accept two or three pallets of MRE's and two or three of water for the County, anytime you're ready, regardless of the outcome for the rest of the Island.

In regards to getting the town principals together, please review the attached sample FEMA letter and change it to suit your purposes. If I have this or a similar letter from you, it will make the meeting process easier to facilitate. As I am the chairman of the Martha's Vineyard Emergency Management Directors Association, this type of facilitation is what I normally do, anyways.  

In order to get this transfer accomplished rapidly, it will be crucial to get the Chief Municipal Officers (Selectmen) into the process early because of the need to get the Conditions of Acceptance brought to the top of the decision making chain as quickly as possible.

My plan, once I get your letter, is to send you a letter telling you that I'd be glad to help you out and to suggest a place for the meeting.
(How about Friday, Dec 1 at 4:30 or 5 pm to 6:30 pm.?)(Thanksgiving week is out because of the holiday and the town selectman's meetings are spread throughout the rest of the following week, except for Friday).

Once a meeting date is set, the next step is for me to forward your letter to the Emergency Managers of each town and to follow up with phone calls to make sure that they can make this meeting.

How does that sound?

Chuck

